Susquehanna Area Regional Airport Authority

Executive Committee

May 25, 2018
Minutes

A meeting of the Executive Committee of the Susquehanna Area Regional Airport Authority (SARAA or the Authority) was called to order by Mr. Libhart on Friday, May 25, 2018 at 10:15 a.m. in the David C. McIntosh Boardroom at HIA with the following members of the Committee present:







Stephen Libhart

James Gross




Also attending were:  Timothy Edwards (Executive Director),  Marshall Stevens (Deputy Executive Director),  William Leonard (SARAA Board), Erik Hume (SARAA Board), Nick DiFrancesco (SARAA Board), David Spaulding (Deputy Director, Engineering & Planning), Thomas Peiffer (Deputy Director, Finance & Administration,) Kevin Bryner (Deputy Director, IT), Belinda Svirbely (Deputy Director, Operations, Security & Public Safety), Scott Miller (Deputy Director of Advertising & PR), and Camille Springer (Executive Assistant).
Minutes:  The minutes of the April 20, 2018 Executive Committee were deemed approved.
Financials & Dashboard (through April, 2018):
Mr. Peiffer reported that the year-to-date Total Operating Revenues are 2.0% better than expectations.  Total Operating Expenses were 1.8% lower than budget year-to-date.  Net Operating Revenues are 7.9% better than budget year-to-date.  The total variance to budget is approximately $1.8 million.   The coverage numbers are strong through April.  On the Sales and Revenue Summary Report, Total Food/Gift sales were down slightly year-to-date.  Rental Car Sales are up 3.39% year-to-date. Total Variable revenue is up 2.23%.  On the Fuel Flowage repot, Total Gallons are up 2.05% year-to-date, and Total Revenue is up $3.6% year-to-date.  Included in this report is the General Aviation Airports Profit and Loss Summary for 2017 actual activity.  The 2017 Total Revenue for all three airports was $986,359.  Capital City Airport’s net profit for 2017 was approximately $233,000; Franklin County Regional Airport’s net profit was approximately $17,000; and Gettysburg Regional Airport net loss was approximately $41,000. 

Certificate of Deposit/First National Bank:
Mr. Edwards reported that this is to open a Certificate of Deposit with First National Bank for $215,000 for a 61-month term, earning 3.00%.  Per Section 3.7 of the SARAA Bylaws, the Board needs to approve accounts at new financial institutions.  SARAA has complete security as it is insured by FDIC as we have no other funds in the First National Bank.  This investment is part of the Coverage Account that is used to benefit our annual bond rate covenants calculations.
There were no objections to forwarding this item to the full Board for approval. 
Engagement Letter/Barley Snyder:
Mr. Edwards reported that this is to approve the engagement of Barley Snyder as SARAA legal counsel for the negotiation of 50-year easements with the Federal Government at Capital City Airport.  Mr. Nehilla has been working with staff on this for several years.  Because Mr. Nehilla is the most qualified to continue to represent the Airport Authority on this particular issue, staff has asked Barley Snyder to provide SARAA with an engagement letter so that we can formally engage Mr. Nehilla.  Staff hopes to complete negotiations and have an easement agreement for the Board to review and approve.
There were no objections to forwarding this item to the full Board for approval.

SARAA Records Disposal:
Mr. Edwards reported that this is to allow the Executive Director to sign the Resolution for the Board to dispose of the identified records in accordance with the Pennsylvania Municipal Record Manual.  As part of the Finance Department’s periodic review of files that have been archived, staff has identified 42 boxes for disposal.  The boxes will be incinerated at the Lancaster County Waste Management Authority in Bainbridge.  
There were no objections to forwarding this item to the full Board for approval as a Consent Calendar item.

Adjournment:  Mr. Libhart adjourned the meeting at 10:30 a.m.
Next Meeting:   Friday, June 20, 2018, 9:30 a.m., David C. McIntosh Boardroom, HIA
Respectfully submitted:

Timothy J. Edwards
Executive Director

Prepared by: Camille Springer
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